
 

 

 

 

The Thornton Cemetery Trustees met on December 8, 2021, at the Thornton Town Hall at 4:15 

pm.  

In attendance were Trustees Peter Laufenburg, Michael Benton, Geraldine Benton-Carbonneau, 

Superintendent Brad Benton, and guest Alan Uhlman. 

A motion was made and accepted to read last meeting’s minutes. The minutes were read by Geraldine 

and accepted by a unanimous vote. 

The first order of business was to discuss the cutting of trees at Pine Grove Cemetery. The 

Trustees need to expend the sum of $10,000 for this purpose prior to the end of 2021. Brad will 

contact Top Notch to get this project moving. It was also discussed if further monies will be 

needed to complete this project and construct a new road on the ride side of Pine Grove in the 

new section. Brad was agreeable to construct the road. IN the ensuing new year 2022, the 

trustees agreed that no more trees will need to be cut and the new project will be the 

construction of a road on the right side of the new section at Pine Grove. It was mentioned that 

there is a Trust Funds CD coming due to help fund this project.  

It was discussed there is to no monument on a cremation lots only a flat marker. More 

discussion on lot prices and processing fees, but firm date as to when the new prices when 

approved will be put in place. Peter spoke about all monies need to come to town and then be 

paid out to Brad so there is a paper trail. 

Alan Uhlman spoke about Mad River Cemetery having purchased some land adjacent to the 

back side of Mad River Cemetery. Alan is willing to sell a piece of land measuring 15,000 sq ft to 

the town. The trustees looked over a map that Alan presented obtaining a copy for future 

discussion.  

Peter had a complaint from Maureen Gaites about destruction to her “Moms” lot. Peter 

apologized for this and the information was passed on to Brad and the other trustees.  

No other new business. 

Meeting adjourned 5:45 PM. 


